
Date: January 2, 2007 

 

To: Lawrence City Commission 

 

From:  Leslie Soden, 833 Connecticut 

 Nikki Proudfoot, 816 New Jersey 

 Chelsey Scanland, 645 Connecticut 

 

RE: Krause SUP, 917 Delaware 

 

Dear Commission Members: 

 

We do not believe that the city commission should approve this SUP based on the following 

grounds: 

 

1. This restaurant can easily be accommodated in a proper commercial area.  Commercial 

areas are created to absorb mitigating factors, such as parking, noise, traffic and delivery 

trucks.  I have no doubt the Krause’s can re-create any intimate atmosphere in a 

commercial building. 

 

2. The lack of usual overhead (mortgage, utilities, etc.) will give this restaurant a definite 

economic competitive edge over other restaurants.   

 

3. I would strongly consider the city commission removing the ability to have ANY outside 

service on the patio.  Imagine if your window were 8 feet from your neighbor’s patio, and 

5 nights a week your neighbors hosted BBQ’s for 30 people, even if those people were 

only eating appetizers and having drinks outside?   

 

4. Even though the applicant has a loose agreement to purchase the property to the south, 

who is to say he won’t end up buying the property after all?  Or if he does buy it, what is 

to stop him from selling it in 6 months to someone else?   

 

5. How can this restaurant be considered as open to the general public, when there will not 

be a sign in front of the home, and dining will be by reservation only?  This sounds more 

like a private club to me, and based on the prices, an elitist one at that.  A very large 

majority of our neighborhood will not be financially able to visit this restaurant, so I do 

not understand how this restaurant will benefit our neighborhood. 

 

We would invite the commission members to strongly consider these items before making their 

decision on the SUP.  We find it shocking the lengths that the city will bend over backwards to 

allow a restaurant to be run out of a private home in a residential neighborhood.  The fact that 

this restaurant was knowingly ran illegally for 4 years seems to be the least of everyone’s 

concerns.  Yet the city apparently will do everything in its power to create a process for this 

applicant.   
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